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CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(gavel). . . Good afternoon. The Economic Development, Agriculture, and
Recreation Committee will come to order. This meeting of August 6, 2009 is being held in
Council Chambers. And I want to acknowledge the members who are in attendance this
afternoon -- my Vice-Chair, Sol P. Kaho'ohalahala will be joining us shortly so he is for the
present time excused. We have also joining us Member Michael Molina. Thank you so much -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --for your attendance. And here comes our Vice-Chair, Sol. Thank you for your
attendance, Sol. We also have in attendance Member Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you also for your attendance. We have Mr. Joseph Pontanilla who is a
member also of the Committee. Thank you for your attendance. And although not a voting
member but a member of the Council, we have Wayne Nishiki joining us. Thank you, Wayne,
for your attendance also. As far as Staff goes this afternoon, we have Lance and Tammy to take
care of us. I really appreciate your good care for this Committee. And, in addition, we have . . .
FROM THE AUDIENCE SOMEONE'S CELL PHONE RANG

CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, please, could you please turn off all cell phones and pagers? I forgot to
announce that at the beginning. Thank you. We have from Corporation Counsel, Mr. Jeff
Ueoka. Thank you, Jeff. We have Lori Tsuhako from Housing and Human Concerns, and Ms.
Tamara Horcajo from Parks and Recreation from Administration. So, Members, thank you very
much.
We have two items on our agenda this afternoon. And the first one is EAR-17, which would be
authorizing a grant of a lease of County real property to Lahaina Restoration Foundation. And
the second item is, EAR-16, sent forward by Councilmember Nishiki, which is the prohibition of
shark tours and related activities. So those are the two topics that we have this afternoon. We
have, only at this point and time, we have three, four, only five individuals signed up to testify,
and we have additional resource personnel, persons who have made themselves available. So, if
you have not signed up to testify, I would ask that you please do so. The first testifier and if you
want to wait until the subject matter comes up, I will allow you to do that, but the first testifier
who I will call forward who has five, and everyone will be given five minutes to testify, is Mr.
Gordon C. Cockett. So if you wish, do you wish, Gordon, to come forward now or do you want
to wait until the subject comes forward?
MR. COCKETT (from the audience): I'll wait.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so Mr. Cockett is going to wait. He's here to testify on the second item. Ms.
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Rene Umberger? Rene, do you wish to wait also?
MS. UMBERGER (from the audience): Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Kai Nishiki? Do you wish to wish to give your testimony
now or wait till the item comes up?
MS. NISHIKI (from the audience): Now, please.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Ms. Nishiki will come forward and she's going to be testifying on the
second item, which is EAR-16. Thank you.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .

MS. NISHIKI: Good afternoon. I am testifying on EAR-16. I am a regular beach user and I support the
ban on shark tour businesses. Shark tours compromise the safety of all ocean users. This has
been demonstrated in areas like Florida where shark tours are allowed. This ordinance is a good
pre-emptive measure to ensure the safety of our residents. If we prohibit a dangerous practice
before business has a chance to open, then we wouldn't have to worry about regulating the
industry or dealing with the possible consequences. The shark is also my children's family
'aumakua and we believe that this sort of business is disrespectful to our Hawaiian culture.
Many people say they respect the Hawaiian culture but sometimes respect wane in the interest of
commerce. Please respect our culture and protect the Members of our community and pass this
ordinance. Mahalo.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Kai. Are there any questions of the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you very much, Kai.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I appreciate your testimony. The next testifier, and I'll give you the option of
testifying now, is Tamara Paltin. You want to testify now, Tamara?
MS. PALTIN: Yes, I would.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MS. PALTIN: Aloha, -CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
MS. PALTIN: --Council Chair Johnson. Thanks for this opportunity. I want to thank Councilmember
Nishiki for creating this bill and I fully support it. All my life I've been committed to ocean
safety and I'm a regular beach user, and urn . . . I also paddle outrigger canoes in the open ocean.
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A couple Saturdays ago we paddled to Lanai with an escort boat. Sometimes people get kind of
nervous just waiting in the channel for the canoe to come and you jump in. But I think people
would be a lot more nervous knowing that tour boats are chumming the waters for sharks to
come. So for us to perpetuate the culture of open ocean canoe paddling I think it's a good idea to
ban shark tour operations before they even start. That way, people know how we, as a County,
stand on it. Also, there's been a decline in apex predators in the oceans and they fulfill an
important niche in the ecological balance of getting rid of all the opala and things like that. And
if they're being fed, then they'll lose their will to eat like dead things that are floating around and
like that, if they can get easy food. So, just to me it's common sense legislation and it's proactive
and I really like it and I hope you guys support this bill to become a law. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you so much, Tamara. Is there any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you. And the last person who has signed up to testify at this point is Ms. Elle Cochran. Do
you wish to wait?
MS. COCHRAN (from the audience): I'll wait.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So we have several individuals who are going to wait until that item comes
forward. Is there anyone here who wishes to testify on the first item or who wishes to testify
now and cannot stay? So, seeing none, the Chair will keep testimony open though. But on
EAR-17, we will take that up and I'm just closing testimony on that item only.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

ITEM NO. 17: AUTHORIZING A GRANT OF A LEASE OF COUNTY REAL PROPERTY TO
LAHAINA RESTORATION FOUNDATION (C.C. No. 09-203)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And this is in regards to authorizing a grant of a lease of County real property to
Lahaina Restoration Foundation. We're considering a proposed resolution that covers that
subject matter, and the purpose of the proposed resolution is to authorize a grant of a 20-year
lease for approximately .3898 acres located at 636 Luakini Street, Lahaina, Maui, to the Lahaina
Restoration Foundation to restore, maintain, and operate the Hale Aloha building for
administrative purposes and other related activities at the rent of $1.00 per year. So, Members, I
will let the Administration go forward and give their statements and explain what we are taking
up today. Thank you. Who would like to start?
MS. HORCAJO: Aloha, Council Members of the Committee. The Parks Department is proposing that
you authorize a new lease agreement of 20 years to the Lahaina Restoration Foundation so that
they can continue in their mission to restore the historic buildings of Lahaina. The Lahaina
Restoration Foundation is a nonprofit organization whose mission is to faithfully restore,
maintain and interpret the physical, historical, and cultural legacy of Lahaina, which is Maui the
first capital of the Kingdom of Hawaii. Theo Morrison is here today also to answer any
questions regarding the specific agreement of Hale Aloha, which is located in Lahaina. The
previous lease agreement was initiated in 1985 and for 15 years and has just been renewed. Our
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Administration is currently looking at putting a new lease agreement into effect and we would
like your approval for a 20-year lease agreement.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Lori, would you like to offer anything?
MS. TSUHAKO: No, thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Lori is here also as a resource, and we do have Ms. Theo Morrison, who's
the Executive Director for the Lahaina Restoration Foundation, if there are any questions.
Members, at this point in time, are there any questions that you have in regard to this particular
lease? Seeing none, uh, Member Molina, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. No, everything looks fairly
straightforward. The previous lease agreement was for how many years? Was it 20 as well?
MS. HORCAJO: Um . . . I believe it was for 15.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Fifteen. Okay. And there's been no record of any prior issues or
problems between the County and the Restoration Foundation?
MS. HORCAJO: No, not to my knowledge.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. All right. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any other questions? Seeing no questions, the Chair would recommend
that we move forward the authorization of a grant of a lease of County real property to Lahaina
Restoration Foundation, and that this matter be sent onto the full Council, and also the filing of
the communication.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Member Kaho'ohalahala?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, I wanted to move.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I'll accept your motion to move this forward. And is that what you're making?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And it's seconded by Member Pontanilla. Is there any further discussion?
Member Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh, yes, Chair. Thank you very much for the opportunity. I just want to
say that I'm familiar with the work of the Lahaina Restoration Foundation for many years.
They're a vital part of our community and provide a wonderful service so I'm very happy to
support this. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Any other comments? The Chair's only comment is that this is something
that's very valuable to the community and it's been ongoing and unfortunately because
Corporation Counsel oftentimes gets burdened with many, many leases this is not the first lease
that has expired and will be renegotiated. So I just want to thank all of you, and without further
ado all those in favor of the motion to approve this measure, please signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and the Chair votes aye. So it's unanimous. So this measure will be sent
forward to the full Council. Thank you very much. That was very efficient.

VOTE:

AYES:

Molina,
Councilmembers
Baisa,
Vice-Chair Kaho'ohalahala, and Chair Johnson.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

Pontanilla,

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution, and FILING of communication.
ITEM NO. 16: PROHIBITION OF SHARK TOURS AND RELATED ACTIVITIES
(C.C. No. 09-192)

CHAIR JOHNSON: So, now we have the next item and the Chair will entertain testimony. And if there
are any resource individuals in the audience, I believe Mr. Charlie Maxwell is here as a resource
person, but what I'm going to do is allow people to testify first and then he will come forward
because he has some special knowledge of this particular subject matter which I really believe is
important before we make a decision that he be able to share with this committee. So, the first
individual who is testifying on this subject is Mr. Gordon C. Cockett and he will be followed by
Rene Umberger. So if you could come forward, Gordon, and again, you'll be given five minutes
to testify.
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. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .

MR. COCKETT: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. COCKETT: Aloha, everyone.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MR. COCKETT: My name is Gordon C. Cockett and I have lived on Maui all of my 78 years. My dad
was half Hawaiian so I don't have to tell you how much I have. What I'm concerned about with
this is that the shark is an 'aumakua to many Hawaiian families, many here on Maui. And to
have this used as a form of entertainment for newcomers is a strategy. The thought of using it as
entertainment is a strategy. I take Hawaiian classes with many newcomers who came here and
want to learn the culture. Yet, the majority of newcomers come here, got blinded by the color
green, and want to do new things without caring for the culture. They're not willing to learn.
They just come here to make the money. No care as we say. I wish that this bill is approved.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Gordon. Are there any questions of the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for coming today. Rene Umberger and she will be followed by our fmal
testifier, Ms. Elle Cochran.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you for this opportunity to comment. Oh, sorry, I'm Rene Umberger.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MS. UMBERGER: I'm representing the Maui Nui Marine Resource Council at the first part of my
testimony. The Maui Nui Marine Resource Council is a broad-based community group working
to apply ecological principles to education, research, and government management efforts like
this so that our nearshore waters will be restored with an abundance of sea life. Our members
and participants include fishermen, scientists, Hawaiian cultural practitioners, business people,
and residents who love Maui's coastal environment. Traditional Hawaiian belief honors our reefs
and ocean dwelling animals. The Kumulipo creation chant reveals our origin in the sea, and
teaches that coral and other sea life is our family. The MNMRC, therefore, supports this
ordinance as it pertains to shark feeding and viewing tours. However, we do wish to clarify
whether the ordinance is designed to only limit shark viewing tours that include feeding. If the
ordinance seeks to also limit shark viewing such as occurs on scuba tours, we would not be in
support of the ordinance, as written. We believe that these type of tours, where sharks are
encountered and viewed naturally, without feeding or disturbance, are neither harmful nor
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disrespectful to sharks. We appreciate the care and concern this ordinance and this committee
gives to our precious resources, and thank you for this opportunity.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Rene. Are there any questions for the testifier? Yes, Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair, and good afternoon, Ms. Umberger. I find
your testimony interesting with regards to the scuba tours and the observation of sharks. I guess
your organization looks at it as, from an educational perspective and to basically go out into the
laboratory or you look at it as a laboratory of the ocean to view the sharks in the natural habitat,
like that of a university or an educational institution to view sharks in a natural habitat for . . .
MS. UMBERGER: Education, yes, and appreciation.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So you would not support the bill in its present form then?
MS. UMBERGER: We, oh . . . oh, no, well, so that's the question, I guess -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
MS. UMBERGER: --is, is it . . . is the bill really speak to the tours that go out where they're chumming
the water to attract the sharks?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MS. UMBERGER: We support . . . we support the bill if that's what it's about. But we wouldn't want to
extend to, for instance, where people just go out and go out on dives where they're hoping to
encounter a shark.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Let me try to parallel all this with whale watching. Some will
call it whale tours.
MS. UMBERGER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know, people go out there to see the whales in their natural
habitat, so is that sort of the same, I guess, basis for your organization to go out and view sharks?
Just to look at them in their natural habitat.
MS. UMBERGER: Well, right. Some of the members of our organization are dive tour operators and
they expressed concern about that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, yes, Member Kaho'ohalahala?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Madam Chair. And that would be my same
question because is your concern that on your dive tours that sharks would be encountered and
that would be prohibited -MS. UMBERGER: Right.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --occurrence? And that's a chance encounter by a shark that
might want to come near or to your divers?
MS. UMBERGER: Yes. And even because there are places where we can go and predict an encounter.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. That's my second question. Or are you now involved in
trying to create dives for the purpose of seeking shark encounters?
MS. UMBERGER: Oh, no. I don't think that.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Isn't that what you just said though?
MS. UMBERGER: Promote...
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Organize dives that actually go to pursue them?
MS. UMBERGER: Oh, no.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. I want to understand the distinction.
MS. UMBERGER: Oh, yeah, yeah, yeah. So, um, while the members of this Council anyway, the Maui
Nui Marine Resource Council, are very concerned that the animals are respected and so there
would never be anything such as pursuit of the animal. For instance, sharks are known to live at
various parts of Molokini because it is a protected area and the sharks haven't been fished out
there. So people would hire some members of our Council, for instance, their businesses to go
out on a tour and they might ask we would love to see sharks, is there a part of Molokini where
we could go to encounter sharks? And so we would say, yes.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, because I think in the proposed language of the ordinance
it does say feeding and viewing. Now, if there were a chance encounter of a shark while you are
on a dive, that would be one thing.
MS. UMBERGER: Right.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: But if you were specifically taking a dive for the purpose of
now going to view it then obviously the language in here you would be opposed to it.
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MS. UMBERGER: Well, that's the question because the question is whether they're linked together. Is
it viewing when it's associated with feeding? That's what the interp . . . that's the question. Is it
feeding and viewing or is it feeding and/or viewing? Right? Can viewing be isolated from the
contacts? That's the question.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Actually, to me, I think the real question is this, are you setting
up your dives for the purpose of pursuing and viewing sharks? That would be . . .
MS. UMBERGER: Personally?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. You would need to make the distinction because you're
saying two things. One is that you want to be able to view sharks even if you're not involved
with feeding them. You still want to view them. You want to go where you know that sharks
may live or frequent so you're purposefully now taking people to those sites for the purpose of
viewing, and then you're saying that, that would be different from feeding and viewing. Okay.
MS. UMBERGER: Definitely.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And what I want to establish is that if you are, in fact, pursuing
that as part of an activity that you advertise for, you know. Or chance encounter to me means
something totally random. You're there. A shark happens to come by you. Your divers are able
to view something. But if you are, in fact, now pursuing the shark to be viewed, that's a different
purpose for your diving. And that's what I want you to establish so I understand the difference.
MS. UMBERGER: Well, I guess I have to change hats, you know, because I can't represent . . . the
Council didn't go into that distinction. But as a dive operator myself, I can. And I can also I
think speak for some of the people on the Council who are dive operators, who, urn, again, I
wouldn't be engaged in a pursuit of sharks because even though we might be able to predict an
encounter knowing and trusting that it's the natural world and that sharks may or may not be
there and that the most important thing is to be respectful and never disrupt the behavior that's
going on. It's always done in an educational and respectful way. So that's my business. My
business is an educational tour business.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And, and the concern I have is what you are saying to
me is no different than a pursuit. Because you are saying you are predicting where they are
going to be. You know that we frequent those places so the fact that you would go to that, uh,
technically you are pursuing those areas that you already have experiences with or you can
predict. So you see what I'm saying? There's a fine line between what you're saying, you're
doing because if that is your definition of "viewing" then we leave open a window now where
instead of the activity of feeding being prohibited, now we are encouraging the activity of
viewing. So, if the purpose is to leave these animals in their pristine, natural environment, then
there should be no pursuit of them at all in my view. That's my own personal view. And if they
come to you and they frequent where you are at and you're doing a dive, that would be I guess a
good chance encounter. But if you are actually determining where they're going to be and you're
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going to go where you anticipate them or predict them to be, to me, that's pursuit. And that's the
distinction I'm trying to get clarification from you as to why this language in the ordinance
proposed you would want changed because you see yourself as viewing in this manner that
you're saying is not pursuit and, therefore, should be an allowable activity to keep them in a
natural and pristine environment, which is contradictory to me. So, that's why I'm asking for
your clarification on your testimony.
MS. UMBERGER: It's such a difficult question because the word "pursuit" to me goes so against my
relationship with animals in the wild and so I think as this . . .
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Semantics, you know.
MS. UMBERGER: I know. I know.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You can pick other words if you like.
MS. UMBERGER: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The question is, you already predetermined where these animals
would be -MS. UMBERGER: It's up to them.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --and you were going to go to them.
MS. UMBERGER: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And you're going to their area but you're saying that you're
leaving it in a pristine, natural environment for those animals.
MS. UMBERGER: Oh, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And when you're putting yourself there are you not changing
that environment for them?
MS. UMBERGER: Um, you know, my experience has been that sharks, most underwater animals and
sharks in particular because they're very shy with scuba bubbles they can hear our bubbles. But
they also feel energy and that if the group is loud, heavy breathers or their energy is not calm, the
sharks will not come. I will see them off in a distance hanging out. They will not come
anywhere near. So I think that it's, still it's their choice even though we might be in a place
where they cruise by. It's their choice.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You don't see that as an infringement on their space then?
MS. UMBERGER: No. I have 10,000 dives here on Maui and --
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VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MS. UMBERGER: --I don't.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. UMBERGER: Sorry.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any questions of Ms. Umberger? Seeing none, and you know my only
thing would be, and I understand Member Kaho'ohalahala's point, but I think what I see is how
is it being marketed? How is being marketed? And that, to me, is where the question comes in.
If you're marketing it specifically as a shark experience then that is probably not going to be
something, you know, if this bill should go forward that would be permissible. So I just want to
make clear that, you know, we are trying to be as cautious as we can in drawing those
distinctions and I know that Member Nishiki will also address some of that cause there may be
some suggested modifications and changes.
MS. UMBERGER: So the way it's written it really is feeding and/or viewing I think
CHAIR JOHNSON: You know that's my interpretation but I'll let Member Nishiki address that at this
point.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much. Are there any further questions? Uh, Member
Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. How you're doing, Rene?
MS. UMBERGER: Good.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know Hawaii, Maui is a lot different than perhaps another place
on this planet. And the reason is, is because its native people have had what they may call the
shark is their 'aumakua. Do you have any understanding of this? And have you sought people
with the family 'aumakua to learn more about this circumstance?
MS. UMBERGER: No. I have not personally.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MS. UMBERGER: I do have an understanding of the idea of totem.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And we have Uncle Charlie Maxwell -- 12 -
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MS. UMBERGER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --which would be nice because I think even personally myself I will be
educated and so I welcome you to stay so that maybe your heart may take a little different . . .
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Rene. Seeing no further questions, the final testifier who signed up to
testify today is Ms. Elle Cochran. And if there's any one else in the audience who wishes to
testify who has not signed up, you can come forward to testify after Ms. Cochran finishes
speaking and then sign up later.
MS. COCHRAN: Aloha, Council members, and Chair Johnson. My name is Elle Cochran and I'm here
in support of Item EAR-16, Councilmember Nishiki's shark tour ban bill. And I just have a story
to share with you all, and it's about my older brother, Danson Hideo Nakaima. I looked up to
him and was quite proud of his fishing and diving skills. Our kitchen was always chopped full of
fish, limu, opihi, crab, and yes, even turtle. Back in the 60s and 70s it was legal to catch. My
brother was a black coral diver. Diving down to over 300 feet at times is very dangerous and
hazardous. One day he never came back up from his dive. His buddy searched and searched for
him that whole entire day until dark and then the next day they went back and they did fmd him,
just half of him. The other half were consumed by the tiger sharks that were present in the area.
So in a sense I feel by brother is a part of the sharks. For me, it's time to stop the exploitation of
a marine environment, stop disrespect and the disregard of our Hawaiian culture and beliefs. The
ohana's of Lahaina like Lindsey's, Keahi's, and Kahahane's can attest to this whose 'aumakua is
the shark. Just last night a friend of mine who is raised up at Haleiwa has seen first-hand where
the sharks have followed the boats to and from the harbor where the shark tours occur. And as
for myself as a surfer and beachgoer, I wouldn't want to be equated in the water as a free hand
out for food by our beloved manô. On a quick note, due to the incident of my brother and at the
time the movie "Jaws" had come out at the same time, I was completely petrified of the ocean. I
had only recently gone back into the waters about 13 years ago and I feel now that my brother is
there protecting me and I have grown a deep respect and admiration in an awe of these big
magnificent creatures that we call the sharks. And so, for me, it does have quite a lot of personal
reflection on what this kind of tours can do to just exploit what shouldn't be. So, with that, I
want to say, please support Councilman Nishiki's shark tour ban bill and mahalo.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Elle, and we're sorry for your loss. Members, are there any questions?
Seeing none; thank you. And thank you for sharing. I know sometimes it's difficult; it's
emotional when you have a personal connection with the ocean. There's one individual I see
coming forward to testify. DeGray Vanderbilt. DeGray, you can sign up afterwards, and give
your testimony now.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Madam Chair. My name is DeGray Vanderbilt and I'm a 30-year
resident of Molokai. I'm kind of surprised that the sharks out, aren't out here in force today -- 13 -
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (chuckled)...
MR. VANDERBILT: --and testifying against this bill. Here's a chance for 'em to get a free hand out,
like everybody else seem to want these days. But they're not. And I think, you know, on
Molokai we've really tried to come up with a different tourist experience than the rest of the
islands. And we worked very hard at that, that's why we fought the cruise ships. And we want
people to come to Molokai for what Molokai is all about -- the lifestyle, the environment, one of
the greatest reef systems in the world. And the people that come to Molokai for its natural
beauty and its natural people, they're generally very nice people. They're not snap your finger
guys, you know. It doesn't do any good to snap your finger on Molokai anyway. But they
usually fit in and that's why the island stays the "Friendly Isle". You know, I guess the main
thing is, just look at pigeons, you look at a racing pigeon or you look at natural pigeons and farm
lands they're beautiful animals. You look at the pigeons in the cities where people feed them all
the day, they're sickly, they can't fend for themselves, and this is going to change the behavior,
the natural behavior of the shark. Just dumber down the sharks and make 'em less able to work
hard for their food because they got an easy handout. It's like their natural ability is going to be
altered. It reminds me of the movie - One Flew Over the Cuckoo's Nest when they lobotomized
Jack Nicholson and he couldn't do anything for himself anymore. It's just something that doesn't
need to be. I mean, we always talk about Maui Island, Molokai, Lanai, their natural beauty and
the marine resources, and we just don't need to create these things that aren't natural or aren't
Hawaiian or aren't Maui or aren't Molokai to attract people. That's what Disneyland's for. And
once you start this shark tour, how many is enough? And the marine environment is already
really under stress right now from global warming and everything else, and it's going to take our
major amount of everybody's attention to make sure that we can maintain what we have now.
And to interrupt the efforts to maintain what we have now by bringing in these Disneyland type
things just doesn't sound very smart. So I appreciate Councilmember Nishiki for proposing this
bill and you've got one guy on Molokai that supports it. So, thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, DeGray. Any questions of the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you. Are there any other individuals who wish to testify on this item prior to the Chair closing
public testimony? Seeing no one coming forward, the Chair will close public testimony, but I
also would like to enter into the record written testimony that has been received, if there is no
objection?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you, Members.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Prior to the Administration because we really don't have a lot of shark experts, I
have, we've been very honored to have the attendance today of someone who is very respected in
the Hawaiian community, Mr. Charlie Maxwell. I believe he has some very important
information that may help to educate us on this subject. So, at this time, Staff is going to help
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assist Mr. Maxwell to come and share as a resource person the information that he has that may
actually help us to come to a determination. So, I thank you very much.
MR. MAXWELL: Thank you, Madam Chairman and Members of the Council. Thank you,
Councilman Nishiki for inviting me. I, urn, my name is Kahu Charles Kaluawehi Maxwell.
Presently, I am the kanaka maoli member of the State Shark Task Force and a member of the
International Shark Task Force. I am also the cultural consultant for the Maui Ocean Center.
And I am in total support of this bill that Councilman Nishiki introduced. It has a lot of
ramifications, this bill, and I wish the State of Hawaii, the Legislature, would take a note from
this and introduce a State bill that covers the Hawaiian waters. Interesting testimony and I, you
know, very touching about your brother and but I gotta say that any kind of tours, any time that
you organize a tour to look at the manô, you're disturbing their environment. And someone here
testified, she's a boat operator or a dive operator that she sees when the bubbles are not pono then
the shark stays in the back. But the mere fact that you have a group of people that's entering the
ocean, and I have lectured divers, some of them ask me - what happens when I have my period?
How do I protect that and I'm in the water? And you know, sharks are attracted to blood, spot a
blood from miles away. Well, I don't know if this dive operator is doing, is checking all the
women if they're, you know, they're ma'i or not, but it's a really important thing. Now, when you
go in the water, even though you're not feeding, you're not chumming, and the mere fact that it's
an organized group that are looking for sharks, then the sharks have a habit, they will cluster over
any boat that's anchored and if they see divers they're going to come around because that's their
natural instinct. That's what they do. Sharks have been around here for 400 million years and if
the lord meant us to be in the water, we would have been born with gills, and we're not. But let
me explain to you a very important thing in Hawaii. The difference between Hawaii and the rest
of the world or the Polynesian triangle or Polynesia is that we pay tribute to deities whether it be
the shark, the owl, the clouds, the rain for thousands of years. Our culture depended on this. So
the 'aumakua can be the clouds, the naulu from Haleakala or whatever or the ocean. But
predominantly, Hawaiians of today still pay tribute, believe it or not, to the man() because of the
ancestral ties that they have. The man() is a kino lau. Kino lau is a body form for Kanaloa. And
Kanaloa, of course there's kane Kanaloa, Lono and Ku, and Kanaloa is the God for all the
greenery in the ocean, the fish, and the greenery on the land. So, you know, the Hawaiian culture
is so awesome that there's fish in the ocean and limu in the ocean that identifies with land
animals like the Kamapua' a. There's also the fish in the ocean that represents Kamapua' a and
also the different limu that is found on land you can find 'em in the forest. So there's an
indication of this. There's this kino lau. And when you mention about kino lau for the Hawaiian
people, it's really important. But 'aumakua normally you have to know who, what the name of
your 'aumakua is to really become your 'aumakua. Not every shark is an 'aumakua to me but
every shark, other shark can be 'aumakua to other people. This is really important.
In 1991, November 26th, some of you remember Marti Morrell got attacked in Olowalu. And I
was happened to be on my radio show and the State organized a hunt, a shark hunt. And from
my radio show I protested it because it is our 'aumakua. And my contention was that if a shark
bites somebody in one area, in several hours it could be gone and that's, uh, but nobody believed
me. So, I was interviewed by Leslie Wilcox on Channel 9 television and the whole State of
Hawaii heard that there was a Hawaiian protesting the killing of sharks because of the 'aumakua.
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What had happened the State had hired this guy from Lahaina to go out and kill the shark and
some bruddahs from Lahaina heard the news and went out to his boat and threatened him that if
he would go out and catch the shark he'll be no more. So, he went on TV and he says, I'm not
involved anymore. And that started a controversy for about a year and a half, two years. Finally,
I was contacted by Jean Michel Cousteau and he told me, Uncle Charlie, he says, you gotta tell
the State of Hawaii that if you eliminates the big tiger sharks and what they'll have instead of big
bites, they'll have many little bites. So he came to Hawaii and we met with the legislative body
and it was amazing. They started a nine-year program, Randy Honebrink with Coconut Island,
and he belongs, he's the chairman of our Task Force, and found out that after tagging, after the
shark attacks and in hours the shark can be like 15 miles away. In a day, the shark can be on the
other side of the island or on another island. It was so apparent, that now whenever there is a
shark attack, they call me and they call the other shark task force members and, you know, they
don't go out and hunt the shark anymore because they finally found out internationally, and this
is really important, that if not for the shark in the ocean the ocean would be like a cesspool that
they belong there, that's their environment, and they keep the ocean clean. And, you know, I put
out about 24 different ways on how to be careful when you go into the water. The Hawaiians
know it is just common sense. You don't go swimming where you don't know nothing about.
You don't jump in the rough . . . there's all kinds of thing. There's all kinds of things that happen,
and, uh . . . you know, but the main thing that we all have to realize that for thousands of years
these deities helped the Hawaiian people. The western man came in and completely upset the
whole, everything. You know, we're coming closer to Statehood and I know it's a little off the
subject but it's also important. We all got to ask ourselves -- what good did Statehood do for the
native Hawaiian people because we're in the same predicament. And when Wayne introduced
something like this, it really enhances what we're all about. At least somebody now were
listening to what our culture is all about. This is Hawaii. This is where we're from. We have no,
as native people of this land, we have no place else to go so why not government start respecting
what we're all about as native people, kanaka maoli of this land. Mahalo a nui loa.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Thank you very much. I appreciate you sharing that. Because Kahu
Maxwell is a resource person, I'd like to ask are there any questions right now? We also have in
the audience another individual but I'd like to, you know, so that he's comfortable and he can sit
in the audience again, are there any questions of Kahu Maxwell? Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
MR. MAXWELL: Hi, Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Uncle Charlie. Thank you for coming by and
educating us on this. Earlier I asked a testifier regarding the issue of whale watching or whale
tours and, you know, some can argue that those kinds of tours can be an exploitation of the
marine life as well. How is the whale or the kohold looked at in Hawaiian culture versus that of
the man() or the shark?
MR. MAXWELL: Well, there's several ways of calling the kohold is a humpback but the . . . Sol, what
is the other one? I cannot think of it now. The kohold and the toothed-it whale, which I forget
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right now, but anyway, you ask a very important question because how many of us would like
people watching us when we're making love? That's the question. That's the answer you gotta
ask. That's what's happening to the whales. People are watching them because they come down
here to breed and to give birth and they try to go in isolation. How many women want a whole
audience watching them to give birth? Not too many. Not too many. So even the whale
watching, they say it's not harmful and all. Yeah, but it is. Look at the whale, the kohold and I
cannot think of the name but anyway, that's my opinion about whale watching. But also whale
watching you're not going down into the water and gathering. You're just following the whales.
So that's a different situation when it comes to the sharks. But I had to give you my own opinion
on that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you, Uncle Charlie.
MR. MAXWELL: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Any additional questions of the resource person? Thank
you very much. I really appreciate you sharing.
MR. MAXWELL: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: We, also as a resource person, have with us Peter Hanano who is the Deputy
Prosecutor. He is in the Chamber if there are any questions because I know last time one of the
issues that had been raised was about enforcement and you know that . . . Member Nishiki,
would you like to address your bill?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. It is humbling for me to have Mr. Maxwell here and
saying, and giving us some insight on the shark and what it means to the Hawaiian culture.
Similarly, it isn't Wayne Nishiki that was inspired to create this bill. I think, as many speakers
say, it is the kupuna. Those others before us that have given us inspiration and because of this
being in a position where I am at now I'm able to try to legislate some things that I feel are
offensive to the host culture. And I want to just read what tours have created.
I'm going to read from a August 6th article, this happened in 2001 but it says, and I think many
of you have it in front of you, Council members. It says, British holidaymakers were warned
yesterday that they are "shark bait" if they swim off parts of the Florida coast because of the
latest tourist craze. The alert came after six surfers, including a girl of 17, were savaged by a
huge shoal of sharks in the waters off a popular resort. Experts believe the ferocious fish are
losing their fear of humans because of so-called "Feed Jaws" excursions, which have increased
hugely in Florida this year. Holidaymakers pay $30 each for up to half an hour underwater
watching scuba divers putting meat in sharks' mouths. The divers wear chain mail suits, but the
tourists are unprotected. The excursions are staged in an area known as Shark Junction between
Miami and Fort Lauderdale in Florida, and in the Bahamas. More than one and one half million
Britons visit Florida every year and Professor George Burgess, who records shark attacks
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worldwide, said yesterday, 'They must be warned that if they swim in the seas down here, they
are little more than shark bait these days. These shark circuses now have got to be stopped.
They have made the sharks lose their natural shyness. Now they're going looking for people and
see them as food. The attack on the surfers came during a competition at the east coast resort of
New Smyrna Beach near Daytona Beach, when man-killers such as bull sharks and tiger sharks
were feeding on shoals of smaller fish. Competition organizer Leon Johnston said so many
sharks were near the shore that contestants had to jump over them as they ran into the water.
"It's not unusual to have a few sharks around here, he added. Usually, they stay well clear of the
surfers but this seemed to have lost their fear of humans." Surfer Bobby Kurrek said, "I was
riding in on some good waves when I was surrounded by sharks, probably five on one side of me
and six or seven on the other. One went right under me and came behind me and just grabbed
my foot and yanked me off my board." He kicked the shark in the face and it let him go enabling
him to scramble ashore. "I was terrified. I've been surfing here for years and never felt
threatened before." Professor Burgess, who is a Director of the International Shark Alive File at
the University of Florida said, "the problem is two-fold. These feeding dives attract sharks in the
area, and at the same time, they make the sharks lose their instinctive aversion to humans." He
has recorded 25 shark attacks associated with feeding excursions. "Sharks normally avoid
humans," he said. Now they equate people with food. They're coming looking for people and a
shark can smell someone in the water two miles away. These Feed Jaw tours are absolute
madness. Professional diver David Earp of the Marine Safety Group said, "these shark circuses
are out of control. They are attracting all sorts of vicious fish towards humans, including sharks,
barracuda and moray eels. All those things have very ugly teeth. Tourists just don't realize the
enormous danger they are in." Shark attacks have increased dramatically around Florida this
year. Last month, eight year-old Jesse Arbogast had his arm torn off by a seven foot bull shark.
His uncle dragged the fish ashore and a Park Ranger shot it. Jesse's arm was recovered and
reattached in a 16-hour operation, but he is still in a coma. At Daytona Beach yesterday,
lifeguards were patrolling on boats and jet skis. But many tourists were staying out of the water.
Mother of three year-old Lindsay Sampson from Isleworth, Middlesex said, "I'm worried stiff
about my children."
These are the kinds of stories, Council members, that emanating where these shark tours take
place. I'd like to read another one written on March 23, 2009, at Port St. John. A shark that may
have been manipulated by local scuba diving operators to associate humans with food found,
attacked, and killed a teenage surfer in Port St. John, South Africa. Luyolo Mangele, 16, was
attacked and killed at Second Beach in Port St. John in East Cape, a popular destination, for
divers and underwater photographers who pay for "interactive" shark feeding divers that
guarantee encounters with sharks. Authorities in South Africa told CDNN that after a shark bit
Mangele in the leg, he managed to paddle to shore where his surfing instructor and a lifeguard
tried to stop the bleeding and called paramedics for help. Mangele was rushed to a hospital
where he was pronounced dead after apparently bleeding to death. Just two months ago in
January, a shark attacked and killed Sikhanyiso Bangilizwe, 25, while swimming in the area.
Many surfers in South Africa blame scuba diving operators who make money feeding and baiting
sharks for the increase in shark attacks. To date, authorities have failed to crack down on shark
feeding and shark baiting profiteers who destroy the natural defense systems of sharks in order to
sell guaranteed shark encounters to thrill-seeking tourists and underwater photographers.
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Although naturally wary of humans and difficult to photograph in the wild, sharks can be
manipulated with bait to "perform" and "model" for scuba divers.
Finally, I think in front of you, there is a letter from the Humane Society of the United States in
testimony of this shark tour operation. It says to our Chair, Honorable Chair Johnson, Vice-Chair
Kaho'ohalahala and Committee Members. On behalf of the 47,704 members and constituents of
the Humane Society of the United States who reside in Hawaii and are more than 11 million
members and constituents nationwide, we thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in
support of the Ordinance 99-192 relating to the prohibition of shark tour operations. Sharks are
among the oceans most ancient and fascinating residents. Further, the world conservation union
sharks specialist group has evaluated shark status worldwide and found most large shark species
vulnerable to extinction and still declining While it might be, while it might seem that shark
viewing tours would help efforts to educate the public about sharks and promote their
conservation, we believe commercial viewing tours actually imperial the sharks, their survival
and our ocean fragile ecology. The introduction of food and other attractants that are an inherit
part of commercial shark viewing activities alter shark behavior and increases safety risk to
human swimmers, surfers, and other ocean users who may be looked to by sharks as a source of
provisioning. This risk of life of people and may lead to the retaliatory action against sharks as
Uncle Charlie was talking about if shark attacks ensue. In addition, feeding wild animals of any
species encourages them to artificially concentrate in provisioning areas which can result in their
dependence on humans for food. It is for this reason that State law already exists which prohibits
the direct feeding of sharks. We understand that feeding certain sharks was a local culture
practice in historic times but feel that commercial shark tours are not aligned with these cultural
practices and are both disrespectful and insensitive to Hawaiian culture and beliefs. The Humane
Society strongly urges your support of the proposed ordinance prohibiting shark tour operations
in Maui, Molokai and Lanai.
The one that hit me, again, DeGray, from Molokai and then a letter from and we all know Walter
Ritte, and he says, aloha, Wayne. Mahalo for trying to . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, point of order please.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I think the maker of the bill has made an excellent point on, you
know, justifying the bill. I prefer our discussion go towards, as a Committee member, I
respectfully ask you, as Chair, if we could ask Mr. Nishiki to direct his comments on the bill, the
proposed bill that's before us because I think we've had a lot of information shared with us today.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Um .. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: In the interest of time so we can move on.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and I understand your point.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And out of respect for Mr. Nishiki too you heard Mr., Member Molina's comment.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Because, Madam Chair, if I could further elaborate 'cause we have a
lot of testimony in here and we could all spend . . . to give equal time, all of us could stay here
and read the testimony just to share with the public the different points of view on this. But just
in the interest of moving on so we can really focus on the bill that's, for me, I'll speak for myself,
where I would like the discussion to be led to.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Member...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Molina. This was going to be my last one from the
general public but because we know Walter and because . . . um . . . I think this is the feeling of
many people today.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I'll let Mr. Nishiki continue with . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This will be the last one and then we'll go to the bill. It says, aloha,
Wayne. Mahalo, for trying to protect our family 'aumakua from insensitive business people.
Having no respect for our heritage is bad business. Your bill would not only protect the
'aumakua, our 'aumakua but would be good for business. It's good to have old-timers like you
who understand the culture of this place and can advise all these outside businesses what is pono
and what they should not do in Hawaii. Hawaiians are getting very upset with outside
businesses. We depend on our Council to tell them what is right and wrong and not let
businesses run rampant with no regard for our values and morals of our islands. And this is how
he ends it. And I think that Gordon Cockett also talked about the local culture, the local people
and now, most importantly, the way in which we run our lives and I think if all of us could ask
people like Mr. Maxwell, I'm sure Sol can impart on us a lot about Hawaiian culture. I think this
would give us a sense of place and maybe enact laws which can protect this style of culture.
I'll get right to the bill itself. If you look at Section 1, the Findings and purpose -- The Council
finds that sharks have been revered through Hawaiian history; sharks, called man() in Hawaiian,
continue to carry great cultural, historical, and spiritual significance for many Native Hawaiians
and others who value the Hawaiian culture. The man() is regarded by some people in Maui
County as their 'aumakua, a protective ancestral spirit; and the General Plan directs the County
government to preserve Maui County's cultural resources. The Council also further finds that
shark tours -- the practice of charging residents and visitors to venture into ocean waters to feed
and view sharks for entertainment -- is disrespectful of Hawaiian culture; raises public-safety
concerns for swimmers, surfers, and other ocean users; and may be disruptive of ocean ecology
and, consequently, Maui County's natural environment. The Council also finds that the health,
safety, and general welfare of Maui County residents will be promoted by prohibiting shark tour
operations.
And then on the next page the law, Chapter 6.02 Prohibition of Shark Tours. Definition. For
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purposes of this chapter, the following term is defined: "Shark tour operations" means the
maintenance of an office, the collection, distribution, marketing, or advertising of tickets for sale,
or other business activity conducted by a person in Maui County for the purpose of charging
residents or visitors to venture into ocean waters to feed and view sharks for entertainment. This
term does not include educational or cultural expeditions or endeavors for which a participation
fee is not required.
Under Prohibition - shark tour operations are prohibited. And under the Violation — Penalty -Any person who violates this chapter shall be guilty of a misdemeanor and, upon conviction,
shall be fined not more than $1,000 or imprisoned not more than one year or both. And that's the
essence of the bill itself.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Nishiki, I know prior to the convening of the meeting because and you also
addressed this with regard to the feeding because it is already prohibited under State and Federal
law that in one section if we should move forward with the bill that we perhaps include when
you're talking about venturing the ocean waters to attract or view sharks for entertainment, and I
just wonder your thoughts on that particular suggestion that was made by Staff.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right and I thank you. I don't know if redundancy is that but in that
area I think, you know, after waters a change maybe to say "to feed or attract in order to view
sharks", would be the language.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so does Staff have that -- to feed, attract in order to view sharks.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right. And then it goes along the rest of the . . . (inaudible) . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay, Members, uh, Corporation Counsel, do you have any comments at
this point?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Although we have not reviewed this for form and legality I just
wanted to state that HRS Section 46-1.5(7) as far as the counties to regulate business activities as
assigned to them by Chapter 445 of the general law, while Chapter 445 of the HRS does not
contemplate the regulation of a shark tour operation there is the statement "or other general law".
No other, no Hawaii case that we could fmd has discussed the meaning in scope of exactly what
other general law encompasses. However, we feel that other general law would encompass HRS
Section 46-1.5(13), which authorize Counties to enact ordinance to protect health, life and
property and to preserve the order and security of the County and its inhabitants on any subject
or matter not inconsistent with or tending to defeat the intent of any State Statute where the
Statute does not disclose and express or implied intent the Statute shall be exclusive or uniform
throughout the State. Essentially, it provides for to protect health, life and property and the
safety of the Maui County residents as long as the State Statutes do not express an intent that
basically pre-empt any County laws. Currently, . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: I just wanted to make clear that our understanding then of what you're saying is
that the introduction of this bill is not inconsistent then with State law.
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MR. UEOKA: That is our understanding.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: Currently, the State law prohibits the feeding of sharks as a commercial activity, that's
HRS 188-40.6. It does not seem that this law is inconsistent with HRS 188.40-6 nor does HRS
188-40.6 seem to express and imply or does not express or imply an intent to be exclusive
throughout the State. Therefore, we do feel that Council may adopt an ordinance regulating such
businesses. And just as a side note, as the discussion has been going as to this point, it would be,
urn . . . it would simplify matters in the future if we were to clarify the feed and view sharks
statement as suggested by yourself and Mr. Nishiki. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Thank you very much. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I just have a point of information. I know
very little about this subject. I don't have a whole lot of time to participate in ocean recreation
any more even though I did a lot as a younger person so I'm kind of out of the loop but I'm
curious -- can somebody tell us how large is this industry in Maui and in the State? I have no
idea. Are there many companies that do this? Is it prevalent? I have no idea.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Nishiki is raising his hand.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Thank you, Gladys for that question. To date, we know of none
and that's the reason why we want to stop it before it occurs. In Honolulu, I think many of you
that watched the TV programs, the news, you saw of one potential tour that was going to go to
Maunalua Bay around Hawaii Kai, and the residents got together and organized and stopped this
tour. So, in Honolulu, I think there might be two or three out there.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much for that information. I think it's really important
because you know when we decide that we're going to prohibit something it always is
controversial because oh, you're putting us out of business and you're taking away jobs or if you
can start it before it stops it's probably the best way to deal with it. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Member Molina followed by Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair. I want to thank Member
Nishiki for introducing this. For some reason, this just conjured up memories years ago. I guess
some Marine tour company promoted Maui County's waters as having giant piranhas and I think
it was the ulua fish. I think Mr. Nishiki remembers that as well, Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I remember.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I think it's all about intent. And we heard earlier the testimony from
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Ms. Umberger with regards to the dive tours. I certainly wouldn't support any dive tour company
promoting or just going down there to specifically look for sharks; however, I can understand if a
dive tour company would promote the education of their divers on how to react if they're in the
water. Because we don't know what's . . . what will happen when we're in the water. We don't
know what will come by us so, um, I can understand where Ms. Umberger was coming from
with regards to that respects so . . . My question for the Corporation Counsel, Mr. Ueoka, in the
defmitions you have here in the last passage -- "This term does not include educational or
cultural expeditions or endeavors for which a participation fee is not required." So any . . . I'm to
presume like a nonprofit if they wanted to do an educational tour or University of Hawaii
research vessel and any Hawaiian, you know, cultural I guess endeavor out to the water this law
would not apply to them, am I correct? Like you stated earlier, it is against the law to go out and
actively feed sharks so if I could just get you to expound on that last passage of the definition?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Corporation Counsel?
MR. UEOKA: That is my understanding, Mr. Molina. It's just an exemption for educational or cultural
activities. I guess if they didn't want to limit that. From what Mr. Nishiki said earlier that, in a
sense, it was a cultural practice to observe sharks earlier I believe.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. All right. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: In the same line like Mr. Molina I had the same question in
regards to that particular last sentence. But my concern is for educational or cultural expedition
or endeavors for which a participation fee is not required. But I know that some of this
educational expeditions or endeavors when I took oceanography at MCC there was a slight fee
just to get on the boat. So I think we need to clarify "participation fee" such that if we're going to
have an educational excursion or cultural expedition I know there's a fee that's going to be
associated with it. So I think we need to clear that up.
The other thing that I had for you, Corporation Counsel, in regards to all of the HRS that you
gave us so my understanding is that DLNR would be the enforcers of this particular . . . well,
they'll enforce the State part but who's going to enforce the County part?
MR. UEOKA: My . . . I am not clear on exactly which Department would be charged with enforcement
of this. In general, this is a criminal penalty so usually the Police Department does handle this
type of enforcement I should say.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Maybe later on we can have the -CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --Prosecuting Attorney...
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, we do have Mr. Hanano who is here. He's Deputy Prosecutor.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. That's all I have.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Member Kaho' ohalahala?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, thank you, Chair. I think for Corporation Counsel since
there's a lot of concern about definitions that to tighten up perhaps we should clarify those terms
further in the ordinance so that it's absolutely clear and that we leave no opportunities for people
to interpret what it is intended to do. And for enforcement, it's clear that it won't be
Environmental Management.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I know. . . . (chuckled)...
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: It is an environmental issue too isn't it?
CHAIR JOHNSON: It is and I think the Deputy Prosecutor will address that. . . . (chuckled)...
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: A lot of burden on those guys.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any further questions?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Madam Chair, then I move for the adoption of the
proposed . . . would it be a resolution then?
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, it's just the proposed bill.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The proposed bill, as presented by Member Nishiki, with the
defmition's section to be uh . . . what would it be, included or clarified?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Clarified.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, is there a second on the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, we have the movement forward of the prohibition of the shark tour
operation bill.
MR. TAGUCHI: Chair'?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, yes.
MR. TAGUCHI: Chair'? Staff.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. TAGUCHI: Could we have a short recess so we can work out language, make amendments to the
bill?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's just a little bit before three so you think till 3:15? Is that sufficient time?
Members, is 3:15 . . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I know it's a little bit longer but if we're going to work on language then that would
give you sufficient time.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I can agree to the 3:15 time. But I need to hear from
Prosecuting Attorney when we get back.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And that's fine, you know, we can do that. We'll bring him forward. The Chair
will accept the motion as made and then we'll have him come forward to address and clarify, you
know, who is looking at this. And then, hopefully, this is a pre-emptive situation again similar to
another one. So, hopefully, enforcement if people understand that this is a law which we also
have other laws that have been used in pre-emptive nature, we won't have an enforcement issue.
Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh, yes, Chair. Before we break I don't know if we were joking or not
but if this is going to be enforced by Environmental Management, it might be a good idea to get
somebody here because I think we know what we're going to hear.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And that's fine. Staff can arrange that. So, Members, currently we will stand in
recess until 3:15. . . . (gavel) .. .
RECESS: 2:55 p.m.
RECONVENE: 3:29 p.m.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . (gavel). . . Members, the meeting of the Economic Development, Agriculture
and Recreation Committee will come back to order. Sorry for the extended delay but again,
verbiage sometimes gets a little confusing when we're trying to be really clear about what we're
doing on this bill. Right now while Staff is actually documenting and coming up with a written
consideration, I'm going to allow questions of our Deputy Prosecuting Attorney who has been
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kind enough to come here and actually is assisting us in some of this language so thank you.
And I believe Member Pontanilla you had the floor before we . . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Mr. Hanano, I know you've been listening back
there in regards to this proposal in regards to prohibition of shark tour operations in Maui
County. I know that Environmental Management, I don't know who's going to enforce this but
can you tell me on your side as far as prosecuting -- anyone that's caught doing these type of
operations, how are you guys going to handle?
MR. HANANO: Thank you. Yes, my understanding is that it will probably be the Maui Police
Department that's going to at least investigate the case. And once we get the police reports
regarding the investigation we would then look at the reports and see if, you know, any charges
would be forthcoming based on the reports.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I know there's no operation right now and I'm glad
that there's no operations right now and beforehand, you know, people knowing that we do have
an ordinance that prohibits this type of operation. My main concern was the enforcement of it.
And the Police Department aren't here so we cannot query the police officers, no the Police
Department in regards to how they would handle a situation like this. I have a question
though . . . Corporation Counsel read several HRS in regards to I guess shark tour operations and
the feeding and viewing of sharks and the responsibility for that HRS is DLNR. When DLNR I
guess arrests anyone doing . . . could be something else other than shark tours -- the feeding and
viewing of sharks. Does the County get involved in the prosecuting of individuals?
MR. HANANO: Um . . . Let me just clarify your question. So are you asking whether or not our
Department prosecutes cases that are investigated by the Department of Land and Natural
Resources?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA; Yes.
MR. HANANO: Yes, uh, yes. We have cases that are referred to us by the State Conservation Officers
and, yes, we do prosecute those cases.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So if we do have a State law that prohibits feeding sharks so the
Prosecuting Attorney's office will prosecute those that are caught. Am I right?
MR. HANANO: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. And in this ordinance here basically we're telling
what I've heard now that the Police Department would be the one that would be enforcing this
bill. I don't know how they're going to do it but, you know, they're not here so we can ask
questions. But I thank you for your answers in regard to what would happen if DLNR does
arrest someone for breaking any ordinance regarding HRS, the State ordinance. Thank you.
MR. HANANO: Yeah.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Urn . . . yes, and the Chair would just like to because I was visiting with Staff
earlier one of the things that we need to keep in mind is what we're doing is we're doing the land
based actual business operation prohibition. We're not going out into the ocean because that's
not our kuleana. We have no really authority in that area. So we're going to have to work handin-hand if there were to be a shark feeding operation or something else. Any business basically
that would be domiciled here in Maui County that would advertise or do these other things and
promote that would probably be the way that we would be able to build a case.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for your comment on that because as I read the law,
the defmition, venture into ocean waters to feed and view sharks for entertainment it doesn't say
or it does say, the distribution, marketing, advertising of tickets for sale or other business activity
conducted by especially Maui County for the purpose of charging residents and venturing into
the ocean so I'm assuming that they're going to take 'ern out into the ocean.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, yeah, you know, and that's what obviously because if you have any kind of
activity like that you have to go where the sharks are, you know. I mean, I know sometimes
attorneys are referred to a shark that's not, you know, . . . (chuckled) . . . that's not the intent of
this bill. . . . (laughter) . . .
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No offense to our Corporation Counsel or Deputy Prosecutor. I think that you
know we have to really focus on where we have jurisdiction. And I think because the State law
also addresses the feeding, some of the defmitions and the way that we're working with Staff to
constructively address some of the concerns the reason that it's taking us a little bit longer is only
because we're trying to incorporate some of those comments that you've made. The other thing
that I think is really important is that the general public and the people that are out there in the
field, they're going to immediately know when somebody is advertising online, when somebody
is producing a brochure, when somebody is making representations of a verbal nature, I trust the
members of our community to really be our eyes and our ears if this is really of concern. And so,
for the most part, I really believe that people will respect the law and if they know it's prohibited
and out of I guess this dialogue that we're having right now and discussion of the subject matter
it would be very clear to someone that they should not be engaged in this activity. So I think the
general public really is going to be playing a big role if someone should decide to, assuming that
this is passed . . . not obey the law. So are there any other questions? Member Kaho' ohalahala?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair. Thank you for the clarification in terms of
jurisdiction. And while the State has its own HRS, I'm sure that it is the Department of Land and
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Natural Resources that will be enforcing the State's law in that regard.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Are you asking that of Corporation Counsel?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: Yes, it is my understanding that the DLNR would enforce the State Statute.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And the only other question I have, Madam Chair, is about the
distance from land. You have different jurisdictions that have different areas of ocean. The State
has a limit of three miles, and then we're also talking about Federal juris . . . areas or jurisdiction.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Do we know? And I'm not familiar with the marine or marine laws and what the
limits -- is it seven miles or is it only three? I guess Member Kaho' ohalahala, right now we
don't have unless we can find it online the capability to know what that is.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I thought there was some mention here. I don't know, Member
Nishiki, did . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I'm trying to remember.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, it may be. I know that sometimes for long line fishing they have . . . I
thought it was seven miles per long line but I'm not sure.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So our ordinance is only to indicate that the operation of
an entity as it relates to the specifics of the intent of the law would be our responsibility for
enforcement. And when we're moving into our areas of jurisdiction then it would their
responsibility to enforce?
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's, that's my understanding.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And then when we're moving to the State it's clear to me that
DLNR would be the enforcement but is there anything encumbered in the Federal areas of .. .
Federal waters?
CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm not sure what it would be because I'm not sure of the jurisdiction on the
Federal, you know, both what the mile limitation is and then also I'm assuming if it's part of
Environmental Protection law I just don't know underneath Endangered Species Act. I'm not
sure where the Federal law is cited.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, and then in our ordinance, this is just a question, do we
make any references then to State Statutes?
MR. UEOKA: No, we do not make any direct reference to a State Statute.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Anyway, in . . . Lance?
MR. TAGUCHI: Chair Johnson, I believe there was a State Statute affecting State waters. Outside of
State waters would be the Federal jurisdiction and the law is the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery
Conservation and Management Act. And in Section 109-479, there is laws which restrict . . . I'll
read it for you -- Except to the extent determined by the Secretary or under State law as
presenting no public health hazard or safety risks or when conducted as part of a research
program funded in whole or in part by appropriated funds is unlawful to introduce or attempt to
introduce food or any other substance into the water to attract sharks for any purpose other than
to harvest sharks within the exclusive economic zone, seaward of the State of Hawaii and of the
common territories and positions of the United States in the Pacific Ocean area.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I guess what we're asking though is because this is the actual Federal law, who
would be having jurisdiction -VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: U. S. Coast Guard.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --over this.
MR. TAGUCHI: I believe U. S. Coast Guard or the fishery...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, I see because it's under USC, U. S. Coast Guard.
MR. TAGUCHI: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And I guess my question is only related to the fact, you know, it
appears that there's this idea that distance seaward you know affects the activity itself. So, I'm
just wanting to understand that while we're taking care of the land operations from the County's
area of responsibility, DLNR takes care of the areas that surround our County at a distance of
three miles, and then does Federal jurisdiction cover what distance so that . . . I want to make
sure that we didn't leave no loopholes in the different jurisdiction of the waters that surround our
County?
MR. TAGUCHI: Chair Johnson?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. TAGUCHI: I believe the Federal jurisdiction I'm not sure how far out it goes but it would
probably end at the international waters.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I think it's 200 miles.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Two hundred miles in.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Three to 200 miles.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Does that answer your questions?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I want to know that we're all consistent and that we're
making our County, we're making known that the intent of this law is to help ensure that the
waters surrounding Maui County will be consistent. But if it's inconsistent in other jurisdictions
then I want to make sure that our language is intending to make consistent throughout all of
those different jurisdictions. Not that we have, we can be more restrictive. So can we state now
we want this to be extended into the Federal . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: I don't think we can and I'll tell you why because it's not within our jurisdiction.
It's not part of what we have purview over because even with regard to this law, this is a land
based law that prohibits the business. We got into this with the cetacean exhibition bill too.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So we have a State Statute that's clear.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. And then we also have the Federal law which was just read by Lance.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, that's fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So we're dealing with whatever we can deal with. Staff, do we have the handout
yet? There is a handout which, you know, through our discussion . . . Do you want to hand that
out now, Lance? Yeah, I'm just going to hand it out. Do you know a brief recess to review this
or do you want to just want to do it? It should be self-evident when you read it. The Chair tried
to address with Staff and also with the assistance of our legal department the concerns that you
raised and I'm not sure if this addresses everything but it is my attempt to deal with the bill and
at least have it in written form so that we can, if it is the will of the body, that we move this
forward. Thank you. Um . . . Staff, would you like to review this for the Members and just go
through it?
MR. TAGUCHI: The changes to the draft bill currently in Committee in Section, in the first Section
6.02.010 would add an "s" to defmitions because there's more than one definition. In Section
6.02.010 we add the "s" to defmitions. We also . . . it will now read, for purposes of this Chapter,
the following terms are defined. "Feed" means to introduce or attempt to introduce any food or
other substance into the water. "Shark tour operations" means the maintenance of an office, the
collection, distribution, marketing or advertising of tickets for sale or other business activity
conducted by a person in Maui County for the purpose of charging residents or visitors to
venture into the ocean, to venture into ocean waters to feed or otherwise attract sharks for
viewing provided that this term does not include educational or cultural expeditions or endeavors
for which a participation fee is not required.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: So, Members, we have a motion already on the floor that was introduced by
Member Kaho'ohalahala. I'm, you know, obviously, this is an alteration and I'm not sure, in
fact, Staff, should I now entertain a motion by one of the Members to amend or should I just ask
for the withdrawal of the motion and a restatement?
MR. TAGUCHI: I believe it will be clearer if you ask for a withdrawal of the motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. So at this point I would ask for withdrawal of the initial motion.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, before you withdraw.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know when I mentioned about participation fee when we do
have say some nonprofits that take educational or cultural expeditions out to sea there always is a
fee, a small fee. I don't know if the language "participation fee is not required". Maybe
Corporation Counsel can provide me more clarity.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Sure. And it's my understanding, Mr. Pontanilla, that what we're trying to do here
is establish that you know you're say a nonprofit and if it's an incidental fee that's associated
strictly with the provision of transportation or maybe there's a lunch or something else that's not
what we're talking about. We're talking about because there is going to be a fee that's going to
be charged for the tour itself, you know, guidance or you're going to pay for a ticket that's not
what we're talking about here. This would be strictly not related to the incidental fees that would
otherwise be charged just for, you know, maybe like a bus or other things. Corporation Counsel?
MR. UEOKA: I'm not sure if you're talking about, if you're just talking about like a one-time event or
like an occasional event, the prohibition is of the maintenance of an office the collection,
distribution, marketing or advertising of tickets for sale or other business activity conducted. I'm
not sure if a nonprofit, which was doing it once in a while, would actually be involved in the
maintenance of an office and all that kind of stuff for the purpose of charging residents or
visitors. They'd have another focus and this would be an incidental. Also, I'm not sure whether
or not they could be potentially violating the State law by feeding to attract sharks for certain,
unless they are deemed by the State to be okay and have a State permit to do that kind of activity.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, an organization like the Whale Foundation this law wouldn't
apply to them; I hope not?
CHAIR JOHNSON: You mean, Pacific Whale Foundation?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, because unless they actually are doing these tours and they're actually selling
the tickets for these purposes of doing these tours where they're advertising - Come feed the
sharks, you know, that type of thing this would not be applicable. Plus they also have research
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permits which are totally separate and apart. And there may be fees associated with that but I
think it's probably better if we don't go there.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I just want to be clear, -CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --that's all. Thank you.
MR. HANANO: If I may, Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. HANANO: I think, uh, I don't know exactly what situation you're referring to, Member
Pontanilla, but if the educational tour that you're describing is not designed or the purpose is not
to attract sharks then I think it wouldn't even fall under this prohibition.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
MR. HANANO: If that was the case where it was like a . . . I know they have those glass bottom boats
and stuff like that or submarines, and all it is, is you're going into the water just to view the
marine life and it doesn't include any type of method to attract or feed the sharks, then I think we
wouldn't even prosecute that under this section.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much for that clarification. I appreciate that. Members, at this
point, the Chair would entertain the withdrawal of that motion and a restatement of a new
motion.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair, I will withdraw my original motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I withdraw my second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Molina is withdrawing his second. At this point, the Chair would
entertain a motion to move forward the prohibition of shark tour operation bill with the
modifications that have been introduced in writing to you. How do you want to say this?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Maybe don't need the modification part.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, just as it appears to you.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Staff, do you have any suggested language? Or should we just say as . . .
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VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I'll just make a motion to accept the prohibition of shark tour
operations.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And then do we need, Staff, to .
MR. TAGUCHI: As revised by the Committee.
CHAIR JOHNSON: As revised. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, as revised by Staff, and that includes the filing of the communication also?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes.
(Someone's phone rings)
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. All right. Is there . . . (sighs) . . . anything further? It's just waiting. Okay.
Anything further? Okay, all right. All right wrong number. Well, I was thinking, oh, it's other
Staff watching and observing what we're doing and then I don't want to have to redo anything.
Members, you have the revised bills. Staff has read it. Members of the public have actually
been advised what the changes are. So, are you clear and is everyone on the same page? Uh,
yes, Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, we're looking at a bill for an ordinance relating to shark tour
operations, right?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Rather than prohibition of shark tours and related activities?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. We're actually, yeah, we're looking at the whole entire, you know, and the
subject matter that is posted today is the prohibition of shark tours and related activities. So, I
just read the title.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: But this is a new section to Section 2, Title 6, Maui County Code. Is there any
further discussion or clarification? Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. So we're discussing the motion on the
floor?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. We're discussing the motion which is the revised bill that's before us that's
been . . . Staff has helped us here.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, Madam Chair, first of all, I will certainly support this. Well,
some may argue that this is good for the visitor industry or the economy along with the education
of sharks but I did respectfully disagree because in addition to safety concerns, I believe that the
commercialization of a religious symbol that is part of the host culture is inappropriate. And I
certainly would not want Maui County to be known as a place that promotes this kind of activity.
No amount of money is worth that kind of publicity, Madam Chair. So, I will certainly support
this.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Member Molina. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh, yes, thank you, Chair. I, too, will be supporting the bill. I think that
it has serious cultural ramifications. And as you know, my husband is a native Hawaiian, and
he's often made the statement when he heard about people eating sharks. He says, oh, my, that's
our 'aumakua. So there's a lot of respect for the shark. You know I think that we have many,
many activities for our tourists and we have many things for people to do, and if we leave this
alone because we haven't already started that was very good news for me that we're not putting
anybody out of business because we haven't even begun. I think if we move quickly then I think
that I'm very comfortable with supporting this. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, thank you. Member Kaho'ohalahala?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Madam Chair. You know notwithstanding the
concerns for cultural issues here I would like to at least say that this bill really is talking about
some of our natural resources that are really being inundated with more and more impacts
because we now view them as economic resources and we have lost sight of the fact that they are
really a part of an eco-system that also needs an opportunity to have the ability to sustain itself.
So I want to not lose sight of the fact that notwithstanding any of the cultural presentations today
that we are simply basically talking about the ability to allow our resources an opportunity to
continue to sustain themselves without the inundation of economic ventures to now impact upon
them for the purpose of profit. And that I think needs to be said as well.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I, too, will be supporting the ordinance.
Just to recognize Councilmember Nishiki in regards to creating this ordinance before any shark
tours becomes a reality here in Maui County. So, I'm, going to be supporting your
recommendation. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And Member Nishiki, even though I know you won't be
voting on this in this form, do you want to make any comments?
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. I appreciate that. And I just want to thank, first of all, you, Member
Nishiki, for introducing the measure. I know that similar to this years ago when we were looking
at the cetacean exhibition ban it was quite controversial and it was something that we were
challenged with even having jurisdictional questions asked by National Oceanic and
Atmospheric entity. So I know what you've gone through and there's been criticism always, if
anything, that's done so I want to thank Staff and also Mr. Raatz and also Carla Nakata for
assisting staff as well as the Prosecuting Attorney and our Corporation Counsel for helping us to
come up with wording that helped to address your issues and clarify even more the intent of this
bill. My basic comments about this are that anything that we do to interact with the natural
environment that really is artificial, anything that we do that causes stress and particularly in an
ocean environment where I think one of the testifiers said, well, we weren't born with gills. So it
is the shark's home and we are merely on this planet sharing a space with the animals and the
fish and all the life that inhabits that ocean environment. So I think that the less we can interfere
with the natural processes the better off we'll all be. So, I, too, support this measure and I thank
Member Nishiki for introducing it. And I thank the members of the community that came
forward to testify today whether it was with concerns about the bill or in support of the bill. So,
Members, without further ado, all those in favor of passage of this measure onto the full Council
please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: The Chair votes "aye". Are there any nays? Seeing none, the measure passes on
with unanimous support.
VOTE:

AYES:

Molina,
Councilmembers
Baisa,
Vice-Chair Kaho'ohalahala, and Chair Johnson.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

Pontanilla,

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: So, is there anything further, Staff?
MR. TAGUCHI: No.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. With that, I will thank you all for your attendance at today's meeting. I
want to thank all the support Staff and anyone who assisted us in moving this measure forward
and also for the previous measure. Members, without further ado this meeting of August 6 th is
adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 3:58 p.m.
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